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 JULY 2009
UPCOMING MEETING DATES

                                *General Membership*                    Board of Directors



          July 21, 2009

           September 8, 2009




      October 20, 2009

           December 8, 2009




      January 15, 2010

               April 9, 2010
*General meetings are now set on the 3rd Tuesday of the month.*
Board meetings will remain on the 2nd Tuesday of the month.  All meetings begin at 7:30 p.m. in the ARE library auditorium at 67th Street and Atlantic Avenue.  Please mark your calendars now and plan on attending.  We hope to see you there.
A NOTE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT:

I guess living near the beach has its own special issues as compared to the “inland” civic leagues, or so it seems to me.  The good news is your board members are involved in all aspects of any issue that touches our neighborhood.  As an example, the City did an informal presentation of the Laskin Road Gateway project, at the request of the South End civic league.  Several civic leagues were invited and the North End civic league had, by far, the largest number of participants of any civic league – not bad!!

On the back page of this newsletter, please note that we have created a Community Calendar, to let local non-profit organizations tell us about their upcoming events near or in our neighborhood.  Additionally, right above your mailing address we have made it quite easy for you to see if you have paid your 2009 civic league membership dues.  


Finally, the NEIGHBORHOOD PARTY on September 20th at the Wyndham Hotel (57th Street) is a great way to meet your neighbors and make new friends – please put it on your social calendar.

    







Dave Jester
HIGHLIGHTS FROM JUNE 2009 BOARD MEETING:
TREASURER’S REPORT
At the present time there is $1,554.76 in our checking account, $16,229.96 in our money market account, and our Wachovia CD totals $21,187.90.   
ZONING REVIEW COMMITTEE (ZRC)

Zoning variance requests are relatively quiet with the economic downturn.  We continue to monitor the request in our neighborhood for variances and non-conforming uses and expansions.
PROPOSED A.R.E. EXPANSION PROJECT

The A.R.E. expansion project is currently on hold pending the results of their capital fundraising campaign.

OCEANFRONT, BEACHES AND RECREATION 

Once again the City has agreed to place a Red Flag every 2.5 blocks, at the beach side crossover, to let residents and guests know when there is dangerous swimming or water conditions.  We appreciate this new effort to keep everyone safe this summer.  Remember, if the RED FLAGS are flying the surfers are allowed to surf regardless of the day or time.
We are still waiting for the City’s response to keeping our crosswalks clean; hopefully, we will have an update at the general membership meeting.  There will be no stimulus money given to the City to replenish the sand on our beach this year.  Many surfers have been illegally surfing Fridays through Sundays.  Also many dog owners have illegally taken their dogs on the beach between 10 AM and 6 PM.  Graffiti is also becoming a big problem on many streets.  The best way to control these issues is to call the Police Department’s non-emergency number [385-5000] and report it.

The 79th Street pump station was due to be completed nine months ago.  It may still take up to another month due to a problem with sand settling under the outfall, causing the outfall to drop a few inches.   At least we have a clear view in the 42nd Street area now.  The view around the 62nd Street area will include another barge soon as the 61st Street pump station project ramps up in the fall. 
61ST STREET PUMP STATION PROJECT

This project has been approved for construction and is in the July 1, 2009 budget.  Much like the 31st Street project the City is in the process of advertising the project for bid.  They expect to receive bids and make an award by the end of July, with construction to start at the end of summer in late September or early October.   John Wilson’s complete report, including diagrams of a slight encroachment on an angle from 60th Street toward 61st Street, can be viewed on the NVBCL website posted under “Hot Topics”.

.NEWS YOU NEED TO KNOW:

HELP KEEP OUR NEIGHBORHOOD CLEAN

Attention, Feeder Road Walkers:  Join the Tuesday Trash Troopers.  No meetings.  No dues.  The City may be a little short of money but we can help.  If you walk the feeder road on Monday evenings, Tuesdays, or even Wednesday mornings, there is a good chance that one of your neighbors has their trash can curbside.  That is the time to take the path less traveled:  please “meander the median” for a block or two, “strip search an oleander”, pick up the trash and make a deposit in a nearby can.   And, don’t forget to thank a neighbor for doing likewise.
Additionally, if you live on the ocean side and have a street you think is “visually impaired” at its intersection with Atlantic Avenue, please contact Dave Grochmal [dmg68st@verizon.net].  We are trying to get the City to act on this issue.

OUR ANNUAL NEIGHBORHOOD PARTY


Our 7th annual party is on Sunday, September 20, from 5:00-8:00 PM at the Mariners Court - Wyndham Hotel on 57th Street.   Tickets are $20 for adults [includes keg beer], $10 for non-beer drinkers [ages 6-20], and kids [age 5 and under] are free.  Please contact Theresa Briggs [408-8363] or Mary Lee Harris [428-0737] to help with party plans and ticket sales.   Tickets and additional party details at our July 21st meeting and will be posted on the website as they become available.
BEACH RULES

While enjoying our beach please remember the following rules that are in effect Memorial Day Weekend through Labor Day Weekend:

    ** Dogs are not permitted on the beach any day between the hours of 10 am and 6 pm.
    ** Surfing is PERMITTED all day long Monday through Thursday.

    ** You can only surf BEFORE 11 AM and AFTER 4 PM Friday through Sunday and on holidays.  Surfers must wear a leash when surfing (up to $250 fine for not doing so) and surfing is prohibited within 30 feet of the shoreline.  

    ** It is illegal to buy, sell, possess, transport or ignite any type of fireworks, including sparklers, anywhere in Virginia Beach.

    ** Golf carts and skateboards are not permitted on the beach or crosswalks.

RESORT LIAISON 
The City of Virginia Beach Department of Public Works is moving forward with the design phase of the 31 Ocean infrastructure improvements, including the connection of 32nd Street to Laskin Road near where the 30th Street split is located now.  Significant private sector development is planned to begin as early as next Fall on the 31st Street corridor.   The Dome site developer is due back to City Council with their proposal in late July.  The headquarter hotel submissions for the convention center are down to two submissions with a decision in late summer.
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HAVE YOU PAID YOUR 2009 DUES?                      
COMMUNITY CALENDAR OF EVENTS

August 4:   26th Annual National Night Out.  Contact MPO Gillespie [385-1331] at the VPD Crime 

                   Prevention Unit for more information.
September 20:    North Virginia Beach Civic League’s 7th annual neighborhood party at the 
                           Wyndham Hotel on 57th St.
October 25:   Virginia Beach SPCA’s 31st Annual Walk for the Animals, Neptune Park – 31st St.
OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS FOR 2009
Officers

President:      


Dave Jester 

200 63rd Street
      437-1677   eljefe11@marlyndv.com

Vice-President:   

Kimberly Goold
311 49th Street 
      428-7537   kimberly.goold@troutmansanders.com
Treasurer & Membership:
Kaye Harris

108 60th Street
      425-0883   kay.harris@verizon.net

Directors

Zoning:    


Billy Almond 

209 70th Street 
      422-9522   billy@wplsite.com

Streets, Public Safety, Utilities:   David Grochmal
219-A 68th Street   422-1511   dmg68st@verizon.net
Beaches & Recreation:    
Ron Pearson 

6204 Oceanfront   428-6634    ron@beachfas.com

Budget, Assessments &Taxes:   Bob O’Connor
204 52nd Street
     428-0902    roconnor24@cox.net

Beautification:    

Jim Spruance 

200 78th Street 
     425-1225    jhspruance@cox.net

Meetings/Publicity:  

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street 
     422-6151    beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com

Hospitality:


Theresa Briggs
304-B 55th Street   408-8363    theresabriggs@cox.net
Area directors

42nd – 49th Streets:   

Patricia Vakos 

310 49th Street
     491-7780    pat.vakos@gmail.com

50th – 59th Streets:    

Bob O’Connor 

204 52nd Street
     428-0902    roconnor24@cox.net

60th – 69th Streets:    

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street
     422-6151    beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com

70th – 79th Streets:    

Sue Bowser 

223 77th Street
     422-5204    suebowser@cox.net
80th – 89th Streets:    

Larry Staunton 
212 84th Street
     428-1514    larrystaunton@cox.net

Princess Anne Hills:

John Wilson 

444 Goodspeed    491-8953    wilsonjn@nationwide.com

*Please visit our website to see a full list of NVBCL board members, including directors at-large.
DON’T FORGET OUR NEW WEBSITE:   WWW.NVBCL.ORG

